Dear Sir/Madam

OBJECTION TO SITE GT04 AND GTO03 (GYPSY AND
TRAVELLER SITES) NEAR HARBURY

Please find enclosed a list of my objections for the two proposed sites
mentioned above:

1. The Fosse Way is a High Risk route with numerous incidents including 12
serious accidents in the last 3 years. On a personal level | would not
want my young children alongside this busy road which has no paths or
pavements and already has a reputation locally as being an accident
hotspot which we are all wary of. Local council signage already states
this alongside the Fosse Way so this fact is already known to the Council.

2. There is no bus stop along the Fosse Way and implementing one would
cause further accidents especially with the busy traffic to Jaguar and
Land Rover.

3. Flooding, in the last few years there has been flooding on the Fosse
Road, Middle Road and the surrounding fields. This has become
noticeable worse over the last couple of years, with cars having to try
and find an alternative route in and out of the village when this occurs.

4. The site has no sewerage, drainage or gas.

5. The local schools are full to capacity trying to accommodate everyone at
the moment with new houses already been built adding to the stress on
the school. Special arrangements have already been arranged for the
current Reception Class at Harbury Primary School and the school can no
longer accommodate a further influx of children.



6. The doctor’s surgery is full to capacity. In recent months it is taking 5

days to get an appointment due to the increase of residents with the
new housing.

7. Harbury is a small village which cannot accommodate this type of large

planning without the whole of the village being negatively impacted and
local services being severely affected.

Thank you for taking my comments onboard and | hope you will seriously
consider the negative impact these proposals will have on this area.

Yours faithfully

Mrs Thomas {-



